
 

Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board Environment and Traffic Committee 18 May 2004 

4. SWANNS ROAD:  GIVE WAY 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Network Operation Team Leader Malcolm Taylor, Traffic Engineer (Community), DDI 941 8604 

 
 The purpose of this report is to seek the Committee’s recommendation that the Board approve the 

installation of a “Give Way” sign in Swanns Road at its intersection with Avonside Drive (see 
attachment). 

  
Concern has been raised by residents in regards to traffic movements at the intersection of Swanns 
Road and Avonside Drive.  Motorists tend to cut the corner when travelling from Retreat Road to 
Swanns Road, and students use this intersection to cycle to and from Avonside Girls High School.  
The installation of “Give Way” control lines will define more clearly the path motorists should follow at 
this intersection.  Both Swanns Road and this section of Avonside Drive are collector roads and carry 
an average of 3,500 vehicles per day. 

 
The installation of a “Give Way” sign will improve the safety at this intersection. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the Committee recommend to the Board that a “Give Way” sign be 

placed against Swanns Road at its intersection with Avonside Drive. 
 
 
 


